



24th April 2023

Email: <u>bursar@st-petersrc.lancs.sch.uk</u> Web: <u>www.stpetersrc.com</u> <u>Tel: 01706 229972</u>

This week's Prayer focus:

'Let us show kindness' in our Assembly today we welcomed Oxsana who spoke to the children about showing kindness to those impacted by the war in Ukraine, and the charity work that is being carried out locally.

Diocese of Salford

'Outstanding in all areas'

Chirpy Class 1

Our little ones were delighted last week when they arrived at school to

find an incubator and 8 eggs in their classroom! By the middle of the week 8 freshly hatched chicks were chirping away and bringing so much joy and excitement!

More to look forward to for Class 1 this week! As per the email sent last week, the children will be taking part in a **Scavenger Hunt** down at Marl Pits on Wednesday. Please can all children wear trainers to school on the day and bring a snack in their coat pocket. The children will be

King Charles III oronation Day 2023



leaving at 9.15am and back for lunchtime. Thanks to Miss Lynch for organising yet another brilliant PE experience for our children!

Stay and Pray Thursday

Class 1

Class 2



Attendance last week...

Class 1— 99.3%

Class 2— 100%

Class 3— 98%

Class 4— 98.6%

Class 5— 96.8%

Whole School 98.5%

Number of times children were late last week (after 9am gate close) **13** (6 families)



The Coronation

School will be closed on Monday 8th May for the Coronation Bank Holiday. In school we will be marking this special event on Friday 5th May by providing all the children with a FREE picnic lunch. On the day we ask that the children come to school dressed in any combination of red/white/blue.

Congratulations to Miss Buckley, her partner Brandon and their families on the safe arrival of their gorgeous little boy, Reggie Ralph on Friday evening! Mum and baby are doing well and we are all looking forward to a cuddle when he comes to visit!



Parental Questionnaire and Our Curriculum

Thank you to everyone who took the time to fill in the questionnaire last week. It has been emailed out to those who did not have the opportunity to contribute. I will complete and share an analysis of the feedback over the next few weeks but just looking over it so far the positives are overwhelming and I look forward to sharing some of the incredible things our supportive and positive parents and carers have had to say about our school!

A few parents asked about classes for next year but as yet no final decisions have been made. Once the structure and staffing have been agreed I will of course let you know, but that will not be until June.

Also, if any parents have queries about what we are teaching in each class in each subject please refer to the Topic Grids which we have been sent out termly for a number of years; our website also has a wealth of detailed information about the different curriculum areas (look under the curriculum tab for our 4-year plan and each subject) showing each theme we teach per subject per term. A great deal of thought and planning has gone into our curriculum over a large amount of time by the whole teaching team to ensure all knowledge and skills are taught as per the national curriculum, but bespoke to our school.

Robin Wood—This Weekend!

It has come around so quickly! On Friday morning 47 children and 5 staff (myself, Miss Haworth, Mrs Sarker, Miss Weldon and Mr Smith) will be heading off on our adventures until Sunday afternoon. All the information was shared by email but some key reminders are:

- A medication form needs to be completed for any child who will need medication administering whilst we are away. These will be sent home today to those who have not completed as yet and have
- indicated this on their child's consent form that this will be necessary.
- No mobile phones are allowed so please leave these at home on Friday morning.
- Children need all their belongings in ONE bag/case only—we have labels for these and will attach for the children on Friday.
- On Friday morning please bring luggage into the school hall.
- Regular updates will be shared via Facebook as long as the signal allows up at the castle.
- Children need to be picked up at the coach car park by 2.30pm on Sunday, please aim to be there
 at 2.15pm so you can greet the children. Please note the car park is NOT at Robinwood, we all walk
 down to it from the venue as the actual centre is very tricky to drive up to.
- The address for the pick up is off the A681 Bacup Road in Todmorden, OL14 7PJ. You can also enter 53.70457968604538, -2.112939866473402 into Google Maps or 'singles.slogans.clinic' into What3Words.
- Year 6 hoodies are due to arrive in the next few days.

robinyvood W Activity Centre

Happy Birthday... Thomas C, Joseph, Joab, Luca & George (Y6)

Chaplaincy Awards....

Mia, Luca, Freddie, Niamh and Amy!

Stars of the Week... Anabelle J-J, George C (Y1), Isobel, Ella, Ayrton, Annabelle H and Sienna F-M!

Due to the Robin Wood trip there will be NO ASSEMBLY this week. Have a wonderful week, *Mrs Sullivan*.

Year R and 6 Photos

Proofs were sent home last week, please ensure any orders via school are sent in by this Friday.